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C 180264 ZSM 
L.U. No. 215 (Res. No. 600)


THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 215 (Res. No. 600)
By Council Members Salamanca and Moya
SUBJECT
MANHATTAN CB - 5
C 180264 ZSM


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by East 16th Street Owner LLC and Trinity Christian Center of Santa Ana, Inc. pursuant to Section 13-45 (Special Permits for Additional Parking Spaces) and Section 13-451 (Additional parking spaces for residential growth) of the Zoning Resolution to allow an automated accessory off-street parking facility with a maximum capacity of 23 spaces on property located at 109-115 East 15th Street a.k.a. 110-112 East 16th Street (Block 871, Lots 10, 12, and 74), in a C6-2A District.
INTENT


To grant an approval of the special permit for additional parking spaces of ZR Section 13-45 and additional parking spaces for residential growth of ZR Section 13-451, in order to allow an automated accessory off-street parking facility with a maximum capacity of 23 spaces, along with other related special permit action would facilitate the development of a 21-story mixed-use building on property located at 109-115 East 15th Street a.k.a. 110-112 East 16th Street (Block 871, Lots 10, 12, and 74), in a C6-2A District, Community District 5, Borough of Manhattan.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  September 17, 2018

Witnesses in Favor:  Thirteen 


Witnesses Against:  None
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  October 22, 2018

The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.
In Favor:
Against:


Abstain: 
Lancman
None
      
  None
Levin

Reynoso

Richards

Rivera

Grodenchik

Constantinides

Torres

COMMITTEE ACTION
      
DATE:  October 24, 2018
      
The Committee recommends that the Council approve with modifications the attached resolution.

In Favor:     
Against:       

Abstain:
Salamanca
None

None

Gibson

Barron

Constantinides

Deutsch

Kallos

King

Koo

Lancman

Levin

Reynoso

Torres

Treyger

Grodenchik

Diaz

Rivera

FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSIONS


The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated October 29, 2018, with the Council on October 30, 2018, indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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